
IJB39. Chief Officer Report 
 

The Integration Joint Board considered a report by the Chief Officer 
providing an update on current developments within the Falkirk Health and 
Social Care Partnership (HSCP) and the unprecedented demand on 
services.   
 
The report set out information as undernoted:- 
 

• Response to Covid 19 Pandemic; 

• Health and Social Care Partnership Service Update including winter 
planning and support for primary and social care workforce well-being;  

• Falkirk Community Hospital - Master Plan and Governance 
Arrangements; 

• National Care Service for Scotland - Scottish Government 
Consultation; and 

• Integration Joint Board (IJB) Governance and Financial Update. 
 
Decision 

 
The Integration Joint Board:- 
 
(1) noted the IJB and HSCP response to the National Care Service for 

Scotland consultation; 

 

(2) noted the vacancy for Falkirk Council voting member; 

 
(3) agreed to continue to delegate authority to the Chief Officer, to be 

reviewed at the Board meeting in March 2022, and 

 
(4) agreed the process to identify a Third Sector Forum 

representative. 

 
 

 


